Belmont Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes

November 30, 2007

Via Teleconference at 8:00 AM

Chairman Cummings called the meeting to order at the above time.

Trustees present were:

Herb Cummings, Chairman


Walter Perry, Vice Chairman

Connie Donovan, Treasurer


John Hackett, Secretary

Henry Bessel




Steve Daley

George Davagian

Also present were Jay Donovan, Property Manager and Doug Crabtree, CPA.

On a motion made by Trustee Daley and seconded by Trustee Perry the minutes were approved unanimously.

Financial Matters

Doug Crabtree began the presentation of the financials with the current picture. As of today we have $200,000 in the operating account and $25,000 in the reserve account. We have $70,000 in payables. The year-end projection is that we would be over budget by $60,000. The operating account contains Special Assessment payments of $110,000.

The major differences in the budget are Maintenance  $86,000 and payroll/benefits under by $26,000.

Trustee Bessel led a discussion of the items paid and how they were classified, Capital Expense or Operating Expense. He pointed out a number of items that we had misclassified in this years expenditure. Doug Crabtree has set up codes for our expenses that we reviewed. On a motion made by Trustee Donovan and seconded by Trustee Hackett it was voted unanimously to reclassify items to the proper code.

The Board then discussed the confusion in the bills and statements that are going to the unit owners. Doug Crabtree advised that the billing would be revised to eliminate the confusion. The Board then discussed a letter to be sent to all unit owners concerning the special assessment and the revision in the quarterly fees structure. Attorney Emmer discovered it when he was reviewing matters for the Board that the by-laws call for certain expenses to be assessed to mid-rise units only. An example would be the elevator expense and the cleaning expense. On a motion made by 

Trustee Daley and seconded by Trustee Hackett that a letter of explanation be prepared to go out with the Budget when it is approved. Passed unanimously.

The board then began a discussion of the Budget for 2008. There were some line items that were not clear, as this was the first time the property manager had prepared the budget in the short time he has been here. It was decided that Jay and Doug would revise the numbers based on our discussion and the next board meeting would be devoted to the budget alone. 

Insurance

Trustee Daley deferred to Trustee Hackett who reported that the indication was that the renewals would be as per expiring. (No increase)

Facility and Site

The land behind building 5 and 6 was cleared of the overgrowth. Whitten has given us a proposal to grade the cleared land  and to install new loam and sod. After much discussion the extra cost of $4800 seemed to be too much in light of the budget problems. It was decided that this would not be done at this time.

The board then discussed the two bids for the elevator upgrades. The bid from Associated Elevator was $80,000 less than the bid from our current contractor of 15 years. After much discussion on a motion made by Trustee Daley and seconded by Trustee Hackett it was unanimously approved to select the Associated Elevator bid.

The board then discussed the report of the window and door committee headed by Gabe Auerbach. It was unanimously decided to send the preliminary report of the committee to the unit owners. This was approved on a motion by Trustee Davagian and seconded by Trustee Hackett.

It was further discussed to obtain a straw vote of owners on the Window Committee report. This would guide the Board in its final decisions. Motion was made by Trustee Davagian and seconded by Trustee Hackett to conduct the straw vote. Passed unanimously.

Trustee Perry reported on the cabana door replacement project. One door has been ordered to make sure it blends with the existing. There is a list of the cabanas that need to have doors replaced. So far we have received approximately 25 checks from owners to replace the doors of their cabana. If it is found that a unit owners does not choose to replace his doors at this time the board will review the situation and contact the owners. The next report will go to the owners after January 1st.

The aluminum roofs of the mid-rise building are leaking badly. (Especially building 1 and 2) The board had received a bid to repair them at a cost of $7700 per roof. The board felt that we needed to get a mason in to give us their opinion on the right way to fix the roofs. Jay and Walter are meeting the mason next week. It was decided to table action until we can investigate the matter further.

Beachcombers had made a proposal two months ago and the property manager had attempted to contact them several times with no call back. The Manager is still waiting to hear back.

Unit Owner Matters

Unit 612 indicated the contractor has not replaced the tile on the balcony. Trustee Davagian responded that the edge had been painted and that he and Trustee Perry had inspected the balcony. The manager will respond to the owner.

Unit 234 requested permission to do remodeling to the unit. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Donovan it was unanimously approved.

Unit 215 had requested clarification on the special assessment. The property manager will respond.

On a motion by Trustee Daley and seconded by Trustee Hackett the board unanimously ratified actions of the board between meetings.

The next meeting of the Board will be held via teleconference on December 14th at 8:00 AM. The meeting will be devoted to the finalization of the 2008 budget.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:20 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

John Hackett

Secretary

